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PUBLIC HEARING 

 

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 21 OF 2023 

LOCAL LAW OF THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE TO AUTHORIZE A LEASE OF A 

PORTION OF REAL PROPERTY LOCATED IN THE TOWN OF SIDNEY OWNED BY 

THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE AND 

CELLCO PARTNERSHIP D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS TO ALLOW VERIZON 

WIRELESS TO COLLOCATE ON THE COUNTY’S PINE HILL ROAD 

COMMUNICATIONS FACILITY 

 

OCTOBER 11, 2023 

 

The Delaware County Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing concerning Local Law 

Intro. No. 21 of 2023 in the Board of Supervisors’ Room of the Senator Charles D. Cook County 

Office Building, 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October 11, 

2023, Chairman Tina Molé presiding. 

 

Chairman Molé called the hearing to order and read the notice of public hearing: 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 21 OF 2023 

LOCAL LAW OF THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE TO AUTHORIZE A LEASE OF A 

PORTION OF REAL PROPERTY LOCATED IN THE TOWN OF SIDNEY OWNED BY 

THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF DELAWARE AND 

CELLCO PARTNERSHIP D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS TO ALLOW VERIZON 

WIRELESS TO COLLOCATE ON THE COUNTY’S PINE HILL ROAD 

COMMUNICATIONS FACILITY 
 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Delaware County Board 

of Supervisors on Wednesday, October 11, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. in the Supervisors’ Room of the 

Senator Charles D. Cook County Office Building, 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, 

concerning proposed Local Law Intro. No. 21 of 2023 for the proposed lease of a portion of 

certain real property owned by the County for the benefit of the County (hereinafter, the “County 

Property”), to Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (hereinafter, “Verizon Wireless”).   

 

The property subject to the lease is located at No Number Pine Hill Road, in the Town of 

Sidney, Delaware County, New York, and includes space on the County communications tower 

for the placement of antennas and equipment of Verizon Wireless.  

 

All persons interested in speaking concerning the proposed local law will be heard at 

the aforementioned time and place.  Disabled citizens who require assistance in attending said 

public hearing or in furnishing comments or suggestions should contact the Clerk of the 

Board’s office to request assistance at (607) 832-5110. 
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Dated:  September 27, 2023 Penny A. Bishop 

 Clerk of the Board 

 Delaware County Board of Supervisors 

 

Scott Olson of the Young/Sommer LLC law firm stated that he represents Verizon 

Wireless, and would be glad to address any questions.   

 

In response to Mr. Gladstone, Mr. Olson confirmed that discussions were occurring 

between a consultant and Director of Emergency Services Steve Hood regarding a possible 

arrangement regarding a communications tower on Mt. Tiske in the Town of Andes.   

 

Since no one else wished to speak, Chairman Molé declared the hearing adjourned at 

1:04 p.m. 

 


